LeRoy City Council
Minutes
November 5th, 2018

Mayor Christine Williams called the meeting to order.
Council Members:                                     	Employees:
· Terry Tyler						Nikki Houston			
· Stephanie Hobert					Aaron Copeland	
· David Houston					
· Kyle Hull						
· Denice	 Yoho							

Visitors:
· Rebeka Vest
· Don Meats
Terry Tyler moved and David Houston seconded to approve the October 1st, 2018 minutes.  Motion carried 5-0. 
Terry Tyler moved and David Houston seconded to approve the October 15th, 2018 minutes.  Motion carried 5-0. 
Kyle Hull moved and Stephanie Hobert seconded to approve the November agenda with the addition of a 10 minute executive session after visitors to discuss non-elected personnel. Motion carried 5-0.
Rebeka Vest talked to Council concerning her water bill, an agreement was reached.
Don Meats attended the meeting to touch base on the Veteran’s Banners and his concern that the format was changed from what was initially presented.

[bookmark: _GoBack]Parks:  Aaron Copeland presented the Council with a $1500 bid from Skillman Construction for leveling out and the dirt work to be done at the newly acquired burn pit.  Stephanie Hobert motioned to accept the project bid from Skillman Construction in the amount of $1500, Hull seconded. Motion carried 5-0.
Copeland went on to report the bathrooms had all been winterized. He asked for input about the idea of doing one big tree in the park instead of the City purchasing several small trees.  It was decided to go forward with the single tree, with Hobert and Hull forming the Christmas board and the agreement that patrons can bring in their own trees ranging from 4’ to 6’ tall which they would be responsible for decorating and taking down.  Copeland would help them stake the individual trees up if requested.
Water/Sewer:  additional chlorine burn out from Burlington is winding down with our residuals good.
Streets:  Copeland clarified the stop sign put up at the school crosswalk takes precedent over any other sign in the vicinity.
Finance: Nikki reminded council that she would be attending the Kansas/IIMC Certification Institute November 12-16, 2018 and Jeannie Worstell would be filling in at the office during her absence with the exception of Monday, November 12th which the office would be closed in honor of Veteran’s Day.
Mayor Williams reported that she had heard nothing but positive feedback with the hanging of the Veteran’s Banners and everyone seemed to be very pleased.
Unfinished business - the discussion of Ordiance #351 was still in the works and further discussion needed.  As far as the ATV/UTV Permits being opened record, a written request needs to be completed for the inquiry and no personal information would be given out in the response to the request.  Council agreed the gravel pile on 9th Street needs to be cleaned up and fenced in.
Tyler moved and Houston seconded to pay all warrants.  Motion carried 5-0.
Yoho moved and Tyler seconded to adjourn.  Motion carried 5-0.
